




 

3 | P a g e  
 

Report  
Summary 
 

J Cameron presented the Q2 Performance Report and asked members to note the 
content of the report. She summarised key points of the report and updated the 
Board on the team’s progress. 
 

 

Discussion 
 
 
 
 

Members were advised that rent arrears were down to 6.13% and confident that the 
6% target will be achieved by year end. 
There was a slight increase this quarter however staff are confident that it will 
recover by the end of this current quarter. 
Members are asked to note that there was a reduction of £6000 in the large arrears 
cases in this quarter.  
 
 
No issues or concerns around housing benefit and universal credit.  
 
Refusal rates has been affected by referrals coming from Section 5 Homeless 
Casework team at West Dunbartonshire Council, which continue to be high. 
Discussions to be had with representatives at WDC to understand the low uptake. 
Members are asked to note that this will have an impact on the Association meeting 
the target of 69%. 
 
Members are asked to note that one Category A complaint remains outstanding and 
is due to go to court next week. Members will be kept updated with the outcome.  
 
Factoring Arrears – there is currently 5 Notice of Potential Liability (NOPLs) against 
owners’ properties. There are various reasons for the high arrears.  
 
A Dickson gave an update on Care Services and DOSCG. She went through a 
breakdown of costs and fundraising with the Board  
 
G Waddell thanked Customer Service team and Care services team for their effort 
during quarter 2 for the continuous improved performance.  
 
When asked about how the staff team would pursue the large outstanding 
commercial arrears, Members were assured that all possible actions would be taken 
and that internal procedures for pursuing arrears would be followed, the same as 
tenant arrears. 
 
G Waddell requested the Board had sight of financial gains made by CAB and 
Tenancy Sustainment Service as this information would be beneficial. 
 
G Waddell requested clarification on Quarter 2 arrears levels, specifically whether 
they had increased or decreased. A.M. Brown explained that the wording may have 
caused confusion and noted that the bank holiday at the end of September had 
impacted arrears levels for the quarter. However, A.M. Brown expressed confidence 
that arrears would recover by the end of the following month. 
 

 

Decision 
 
 
 

The Board: 
Noted The content of the Q2 Performance Report, 2024/25, including Appendix 
1 and the general updates provided within this report. 

 
Noted 




















